A meeting of Goring Heath Parish Council was held in the Parish Hall on Thursday 8th January 2017 at 8pm.

Present:  Chairman, Peter Dragonetti, Councillors, Liz Collas, David Wilson and Martin Wise, also present newsletter editor Lucy Turner and Caroline Hadley, parish clerk. 
1. Apologies for Absence, Nick Elsome, Kate Giles, Nick Henry and Marjo McGee. 
2. Minutes of the last meeting, 8th December 2016 were signed as correct. 
3. Matters Arising.  The clerk had emailed BT to confirm that the parish council would like to adopt both telephone kiosks in the parish. The table tennis table still needs to be put in the right position on the recreation ground. The defibrillator power supply had been fixed. It might be a good idea to organise some form of training the clerk to discuss with Nick Elsome. 
4. Parish Hall.  There will be a musical comedy on 11 February, tickets are now on sale. 25 March will be Quiz night. 
5. Newsletter/Website. The chairman thanked Lucy Turner for doing a good job on her first newsletter it was agreed that it would be good to have a space for items either needing a new home or wanted.
6.  Recreation Ground.  All well. 
7. District Councillors Report. There was no report. Liz would email Rob regarding the asbestos that had been dumped near Mapledurham golf course.
8. County Councillors Report. Kevin Bulmer’s report had been circulated via email.
9. Planning and Unauthorised Developments
P16/S4078/FUL Pennyroyal Sawmill Pennyroyal Goring Heath RG8 7SD Change of use of part of commercial woodyard to mixed use as woodyard and storage using secure shipping containers. No Strong Views,  but with the condition that the consent was restricted to just that part of the site.
	
	


10. Finance There was £7,094.83 in the bank on 3 January 2017. On 14 December £180.00 paid in income for advertisements in parish magazine. 16 December £4,319 paid in the second half of the grant for the playground.  The following payments were authorised.



January 17 Newsletter


£270.00



June Grass Cutting


£205.02



Parish Online Subscription  

£33.60



H M Revenue & Customs

£74.00



Clerks Salary December

£296.00








£878.62
(The June grass cutting payment had been authorised in July but the payment had not gone through for some reason). 
11. Precept 2017/18.  The budget for the forthcoming year was discussed and it was unanimously agreed that the precept for 2017/18 be set at £26,500 an increase on the previous year of £10,000. This would allow enough money to subsidise the continuation of a bus service in some form. The clerk had spoken with County Officer for the Oxfordshire Association of Local Councils who had confirmed that it was possible to raise the precept this year and if it was then not used for the bus the parish council could then reduce the precept the following year. 
12. War Memorial  There was still £1,700 to raise it was decided to keep publicising this but if it was raised in time a loan could be used. 
13. Bus Service Whitchurch Parish Council had not raised their precept to cover the bus subsidy as they had sufficient funds however they would not be able to cover their contribution with section 137. Goring Heath Parish Council would also not be able to cover the whole cost with section 137. The County Officer for the Oxfordshire Association of Local Councils had cautioned that we must remember the other calls on section 137  monies and also that the parish council should be sure that the increase in precept and spending on the bus was commensurate with the benefit to the parish as a whole. Mike Ward had been in touch to say that he was currently in the process of establishing a Community Interest Company (CIC), Going Forward Buses to take over running the 134 service from Goring to Wallingford when GoRide ceases operating it after 28th January 2017. The meeting agreed to arrange a meeting where this could be discussed further, hopefully with a representative of Whitchurch Parish Council as well. The clerk would try to set up a meeting.
14. Linking the Footpath no progress as yet. 
15. Crays Pond/ Tinepits The tree work had been done and the residents of Orchard Coombe were happy with the work.
16. Village Fete The meeting was happy for this to go ahead on 27 may
17. Correspondence. Barbara Tappern had emailed concerning the front garden of 6 BecTithe, the meeting discussed this and felt that as SODC planning were already involved it was best for Barbara to contact them. 
18. AOB.   The issue concerning the new fence on Bridleway was now in the correct position. There would be hedge laying in the village hall car park. The tree house is still up in the woods. The possibility of a village walk was discussed. 
Date of the next meeting will be Thursday 9th February 2017 at 8pm. 
The meeting finished at 10.00pm
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